Bonne Femme Stakeholder Committee Minutes 10 Apr., 2006 
Members Present: Amelia Cottle, Ben Londeree, Jane Travlos, Carolyn Terry, Robin Crane, Stephanie Smith, Steve Sowers, Steven Sapp, Annie Pope, Glen Ehrhardt, Donna Dodge.
Members Absent: Randal Clark, Carol Van Gorp, David Bedan, Dave Bennett, George Montgomery, Rob Wolverton, Steve Cheavens.
Others present:  
Steering Committee: Terry Frueh, Bill Florea, Roxie Campbell. 

Meeting ran 2 hours
Introductions & Announcements:

Mr. Londeree moved to approve the March minutes, and it was seconded by Ms. Cottle.    The motion passed unanimously.

Mr. Frueh handed out information on two upcoming workshops about onsite sewer systems. One workshop is for the general public, and offers breakfast and the possibility of a voucher worth up to $125 to have your septic system pumped (qualified Bonne Femme Watershed residents only). Breakfast will be provided. This workshop is on April 22nd from 9 a.m. to noon, meeting at UMC-Bradford Farms.
 
The second workshop provides more in-depth info about onsite sewage systems for professionals. These have professional development hours/continuing education credits for engineers, REALTORS, real estate appraisers, land surveyors (pending approval), onsite evaluators and inspectors, architects, etc. This workshop will be on April 24th from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. at the Columbia Board of REALTORS®. 
Housing and Land Use Planning: 


Mr. Florea discussed briefly how housing projections fit into land use planning.  He mentioned that the County’s master plan did not have housing, probably because there is abundant land area to meet the future housing needs for a long time, and therefore they probably did not see it as important to spend very limited funds figuring out how to include it. However, since Mr. Frueh has already completed some very rough housing projections for the entire county, it would be easy to include it in the plan on a proportional basis for the watershed.  Mr. Florea mentioned that the watershed is roughly a microcosm for the entire county, with parts of it on the urban fringe, and parts not likely to have much development because of lack of infrastructure.  Thus, the watershed’s housing projections could be proportional to those of the county based on the same proportion of areas (watershed area:county area).  He also stated that it would be good to have the projections included in the narrative of chapter one, and stated as a range since there are so many different, valid ways of making the projections.  

Ms. Cottle mentioned that it would be good to subtract the parkland from the watershed’s area since that cannot really be developed on. Project staff consider various ways of calculating the ratio of watershed area to county area.
Transforming Conflicting Vision Elements into achievable goals, continued:

 Mr. Frueh reminded the group that they started this exercise at the previous meeting.  He took their work and added it to a document that he subsequently mailed to everyone; in this document, he included a raw list directly from the flip charts of how they restated the conflicting vision elements into achievable goals. Their task was to complete the lists, breaking into the same subgroups as last time.  After the breakout sessions, they each discussed their amended lists.
Next Stakeholder Committee Meeting:
The next meeting will be at 7 p.m., May 8th, 2006 at the Columbia Board of REALTORS® office. 
